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“All are welcome to grow with us through worship, 
prayer, fellowship, and service at Holy Comforter,              

a Christ-centered family Church.”

Sunday Worship Schedule

8:30 AM    Holy Eucharist                                     
9:30  AM   Adult Christian Ed.                    

10:30 AM  Holy Eucharist                   
10:30 AM   Children’s Christian Ed.                       

Infant and toddler care is provided 
from 8:15 AM to Noon.
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Blessings,
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Vacation Bible School’s Power Lab was a roaring success!  Thanks to everyone who made 
it possible for us to share God’s love with 55 children from our community; what a 
remarkable blessing!    Of course, leading the effort was Connie Hattaway, ably assisted by 
her talented daughter Jennifer Hanson, Mason & Amanda Hawkins, and what seemed like 
a gazillion other adult and teen-aged helpers.  It was a glorious week, thanks to everyone 
who contributed in myriad ways!

VBS is just one of the many ways that Connie Hattaway ministers to our children.   She is 
the driving force behind our Sunday school program, as well as the additional activities that 
our children enjoy, such as the annual Christmas pageant and activities and games during 
our fellowship events.   Her ministry has been and continues to be an extraordinary 
blessing to Holy Comforter.     

As many of you know, due to family responsibilities, Connie is stepping back from her 
ministry with our children. She will serve through August and then will be eagerly available 
to help her successor continue excellent educational ministries for our children.  We are 
searching for a Children/Youth Ministry Coordinator (see article in this newsletter) to step 
into Connie’s shoes; in the meantime, please express your gratitude to Connie for her 
years of faithful ministry to Holy Comforter’s children!

Speaking of education….on Sunday, August 24 , at both services, Holy Comforter will 
enjoy our annual Blessing of Our Educators , wrapping our teachers, school 
administrators, and support staff in prayer as they begin another school year.   All the 
educators in our congregation, as well as Holy Comforter School’s faculty and staff are 
invited to participate.    I encourage you to invite educators who are your neighbors and 
friends to join us that Sunday as well.   Following the late service we’ll enjoy Hattaway’s
Heavenly Hot Dogs at the Back to School Bash-N-Splash; all are welcome!

Another blessing day follows on Sunday, August 31, which is Labor Day weekend 
Sunday ; yes, it’s early this year!  You are once again invited to bring a memento or symbol 
of your work to place at the altar.  As St. Benedict noted, work and prayer go hand in hand; 
our vocation, literally our calling, is deeply spiritual.  On Sunday, August 31 we will honor 
that connection with the Blessing of Our Work !  

August promises to be an eventful month; we have much to be grateful for!  Thanks be to 
God!
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June 2008                                                       

June Total Income 14,228.97                                                       
June Total Expenses 13,621.50                                                  
Surplus or (Deficit) 607.47                                                     

YTD Pledged Income 56,391.98                                                       
YTD Pledged Income Received 58,892.00                                 
Surplus or (Deficit) 2,500.02

YTD Income 85,482.00                                
YTD Expenses 91,637.05                                      
Surplus or (Deficit) (6,155.05)

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Vestry of Holy Comforter Episcopal Church was held on 06 June 
2008, at 7:00 P.M., The Rev. Carol Petty presiding.  Those members present were:
Dianne Kilgus, David Shackelford, James Northrup, Barbara Marin, Doris Jackson, & Lori Hawkins
Absent: Heath Burns, Lola Kay Hood, Mike Hanson
Also present: Linda Peck, Treasurer and Jackie Warren, Clerk of the Vestry

The Vestry participated in a Bible Study. Rob Bell’s video entitled “Follow Him” was shown.

The minutes of the Vestry Meeting of 12 May 2008 were approved as presented by the Clerk of the Vestry. 
A written report from Holy Comforter Episcopal School indicated that full accreditation should be received in 
June.

Barbara Marin will continue to research suggestions for planned giving.

It was reported that the fountain in the Prayer Garden is leaning.  David Shackelford will straighten and 
secure the fountain. 

James Northrup reported that he had met with Melinda Robertson, daughter of the owner of the property 
south of Holy Comforter properties.  They discussed the Right of First Refusal and Market Analysis.  

Dianne Kilgus reported that all of the children and mothers that were housed in Brazoria County at Kidz
Harbor have returned to their families. Dianne also request donations for school supplies for needy children.   
She will place a box in the Parish Hall for these donations.

James Northrup, reported that Endowment Board met on June 3 to establish grants for 2008.  Grants were 
presented and approved by the Vestry.

Mother Carol presented her report of church activities. The Financial Report was presented by Linda Peck, 
Treasurer, and was approved as presented.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:04 after Evening Prayer.



Please offer up your 
prayers for the brave 

members of the Armed 
Forces: 

Morrie James Fanto, Laura 
Knapp, Matthew Ridenhour, 
Lisa Talley, Hunter Talley, 

Bradley Ross Thomas. 
Michael May, Cale Reeves, 

Zach Fulton

2 Nate Reed

3 Lila Von Tress

9 Megan Forman

11 Cindy Stevens

13 Mildred Galaznik

15 Mark Hlavaty
Steven Boswell                                

16 Jennifer Hanson                             
Michelle Bosarge

18 Matthew Boswell

27 Alison Bosarge
Jim Clem

28 Laurene Patterson                            
Greg Hawkins

31 Heath Burns

Remember in your prayers this week: 
The Alvarez Family, Sarah Bergen, 
Martha Brandly, Teresa Buchta, Michelle 
Conley, Virginia Lou & John W. Damon, 
Judge Davis, Gary Fannin, Janie 
Fitzpatrick, Michael Fuchs, Brian Gibens, 
The Hallman Family, Mabel Hamlin, 
Roger Hanson, Tom Holder, Kelly 
Hughes, Pat Jennings, Lee Kennedy, 
Heather Ann Larose, Ruth Lauzon, 
Dorothy Lesch, Kim McComb, Buddy 
Meredith, Bruce Morrissee, Becky 
Nelson,  Brenda, Samantha, and Ethan 
O’Farrell,  John R. Pouland, Annabelle 
Powell, Georgia Powell, Allison 
Ridenhour, Steve Schiller, Lorie Ann 
Schneider, Paul R. Scott, John & Dorothy 
Shaw, Thomas Smith, Joyce Steele, 
Bradley Ross Thomas, Lisa Vitz, Charlie 
Warner, Jackie Warren, Colleen, Lydia, 
MaKenzie, Cindy Hamilton’s sister 
Denise, Gina Wollam, Seth & Christie.

5 Ed & Sherry White

27 Walt & Janie Fitzpatrick

31 John & Sue Minkert



Just a reminder from Holy Comforter Altar Guild—

Flowers are needed for each Sunday worship service during August. You 
may want to donate flowers in remembrance of a loved one, or to give 

thanks for a special occasion. Please sign up in Herbst Hall on the Altar 
Flower Calendar for August. You can donate one or both vases at a                         

cost of $20 each. Please make your donation payable to          
Holy Comforter with a memo of “Altar Flowers.”

The next Angleton Danbury 
Medical Center Blood Drive, 
sponsored by the Hospital 
Auxiliary, will be held on 

Tuesday, August 19, 2008, 
from Noon until 6:45PM in the 
professional building next door 
to the hospital. Donating a unit 
of blood is a great opportunity 
to reach out to those in need in 

our community. Each unit of 
blood donated helps three 

people. Plan now to sign up to 
be a donor when you are called 

by a hospital volunteer.  To 
make an appointment you can 

go online at 
www.giveblood.com or call 

Frances McDuff at 849-6741, 
Doris Jackson at 849-7769,or 
Dianne Kilgus at 849-0071.

Sunday, August 10th is Food Pantry 
Sunday at Holy Comforter. Some of 
the items you may wish to donate are 
cereal, rice, flour, sugar, macaroni & 
cheese, peanut butter, and jelly. Place 
your food donations in the wagon in 
the narthex. Money donations are 
always welcome!  Donations by check 
can be made payable to Holy 
Comforter with a memo “Community 
Food Pantry.” Cash donations can be 
placed in an envelope marked 
“Community Food Pantry.” All 
monetary donations will be forwarded 
to our local food pantry.

“Since there will never cease to be 
some in need on the earth, I therefore 
command you, "Open your hand to the 
poor and needy neighbor in your land." 

Deuteronomy 15:11
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Dear Contributors,

On behalf of the children that were cared for 
at Kidz Harbor in Liverpool, Texas, the 
employees of the City of Liverpool and Kidz
Harbor would like to thank you for your 
generous donations.

The staff of Kidz Harbor is very humble and 
would like everyone to know that they are 
very grateful for the outpouring of support 
and contributions that were given.

Because of caring people like you, these 
children had many needs met which 
otherwise may not have been possible.

In Appreciation,

Liverpool Police Department                                     
City of Liverpool Employees                                     
Kidz Harbor 

Womens’ Bible Study
Begins Again!

Our next Womens’ Bible Study                  
will begin

Monday, August 18th at 6:30 p.m.        
in the Parish Hall                           

We will meet the first and third 
Mondays of each month from 

6:30 to 8:00 p.m.

Our next book study will be 
The Power of a Praying Woman

by Stormie Omartian.  

You can purchase the book and the 
study guide directly from Cherie 

Burns  for $14.  It will take 
approximately 10 meetings to 

complete our study so we anticipate 
meeting the months of August, 

September, October, November, 
December and January.  We will 

adjust our calendar as necessary to 
accommodate the Christmas 

holiday.  

The nursery will be open for those 
who might need childcare.  Be sure 

to let Cherie know in advance.

We need to know no later than 
August 4 if you plan to join us for the 

study so books can be ordered.

Contact Cherie Burns by phone or 
email if you plan to participate.

Cherie Burns
979-848-1496

cherieburns@sbcglobal.net
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Reduce Waste.
Buy consumable items, 
such as foods, in bulk to 
reduce packaging. Bring 
reusable canvas bags 

when shopping. Install a 
water filtration system 

instead of lugging home 
gallons of water in non-

reusable containers.

School supply collection continues thru 
August for the children in AISD (anything a 
child needs for school from Kindergarten thru 
High School) for the coming school year. A 
decorated box for collecting school supplies 
is in Herbst Hall. A few items that the young 
people need include Back Packs, spiral 
notebooks, three ring binders, notebook 
paper, folders with brads and pockets, pen, 
pencils, crayons, colored pencils, erasers, 
pencil boxes, and Kleenex. An item or two a 
week for the box won’t cost any of us very 
much and will create a feeling of “I can 
excel” for a child that will go to school with 
these supplies he/she needs.

Dianne Kilgus
Outreach Coordinator

Back to School                                                  
Bash N Splash!

Yes, it’s already Back to                                               
School Time!    Join us after                                   
the late service on Sunday,                              

August 24 for Hattaway’s famous                       
Hot Dogs and all the fixin’s!  There                 

will be water games for the kids                              
and — Good News! — you don’t                             

have to bring anything but yourself…
oh, and maybe a few friends!    

We’ll be Blessing our Educators at              
both services, so think about                        
inviting any teachers that you                            
know to share the blessing                               

and share the fun!
See you there!
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Mother Carol will be leading  
“Junior Discovery” to help our 

children learn more about the church.   
Topics will include                           
Eucharist, Baptism, 

Scripture and Worship.

Ages 4&5:   
September 7, 14, & 21, 

Sunday mornings at 9:40-10:00

Ages 6-5th grade:                               
September 10, 17, 24,                         

Wednesday afternoons 4:30-5:30
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Beloved parishioner and former AISD Band Director, Don Hood, was inducted into the Texas 
Bandmaster's Hall of Fame on July 29th in San Antonio!

Let’s support Don and Lola Kay by attending the special local celebration on Thursday, August 14, 
sponsored by the AHS Alumni Band, Angleton ISD, and the Angleton Chamber of Commerce.

The celebration begins at 6:30 p.m. in the AHS commons and will include a meal accompanied by 
video recordings of the AHS Band during Hood’s tenure. Following the meal and program, guests 
will have a chance to browse through memorabilia and visit with friends from the past.

Individuals wanting to attend need to RSVP no later than August 7.  Tickets are $10 a person, and 
checks should be made to and mailed to AHS Alumni Band , P.O. Box 2484 Angleton, TX 
77516-2484. Please include the names of individuals  who will be attending.

For further questions or information, contact Stanley Montgomery at 979-345-3213 or 
stanleym@embarqmail.com. 

Growing the Kingdom!

As noted in Mother Carol’s Column, Connie Hattaway, who has served the children of 
Holy Comforter so faithfully, has resigned her volunteer position.   She has laid a 

marvelous foundation for children’s ministry; it is our opportunity now to build on that 
great foundation!

Holy Comforter is looking for just the right person to lead us in this next phase.  Perhaps 
you know someone who would be perfect for this job!

Children/Youth Ministry Coordinator Wanted
Position is part time, 8-10 hours/week plus Sunday mornings; compensation 
commensurate with experience.  Responsibilities include:
•Direct and staff education/activity programs for Children on Sunday mornings                     
plus  special occasions.
•Support and guide volunteer nursery coordinator
•Develop education/activity programs for Youth
•Integrate above programs with overall work of the parish and diocese
•Train and equip volunteer educational leaders
•Work with diocesan Christian Formation Missioner

Ideal candidate will have experience working with children/youth and leading adult 
volunteers; will have a desire to grow the program and expand position.  Contact The 
Reverend Carol Petty at 979-849-1269 or rector@holycomforterangleton.org
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Holy Comforter is prepared, should the worst happen . 

In Event of Evacuation
Trinity Church in Longview has graciously agreed to partner with Holy Comforter to provide 
temporary housing for families who need a place to stay.  Just call Mother Carol and she will 
contact the church to arrange for a place for you to go.

Post-Evacuation
Ray Marin heads a team of HC first responders who will return to Angleton post-evacuation 
(in conjunction with the Police Department) to survey the church building and parishioners’
homes.  The team will do whatever emergency work they can with tarps and chain saws and 
will make every effort to contact you to let you know how your property fared.  

So that you can be found, please sign up at the table just outside the Nave with your cell 
phone or alternate phone number and your e-mail address.   Also at the table, you can pick 
up a list of Hurricane Team members and their cell numbers, so that you can contact them 
in event of an emergency!
Thanks to Team members Greg Hawkins, Tom Long, Mike Hattaway, James Northrup, and 
coordinator Ray Marin!
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Our church was filled with energy                               
as 50+ kids learned about the                              
miraculous power of God during                                  
our Power Lab VBS. I would                                      
like to thank all the people who                            
volunteered their time to help make                             
Bible School a great success. We had 25 youth 
serve as crew leaders and 22 adults serve as 
teachers and snack crew. I would like to say a 
special ”THANKS” to Amanda and Mason 
Hawkins, Trish Briggs, and Jennifer Hanson for 
coming the two weeks before Bible School 
started to help make all the decorations and 
decorate the church. They did a great job and 
our church looked absolutely fabulous. My final 
thanks goes to the whole church family for 
supporting VBS through financial assistance 
and prayer. The children of our church and our 
church community are very blessed to have a 
church family that not only believes in Christian 
education for children but acts upon their
beliefs.                                                        

--Connie Hattaway




